ISRP Comment/Question: Under Objective 1 they only say they will develop a time series from artificially spawned and reared ammocoetes and prepare “conventional morphometric descriptions”.  More detail here would have been useful.  

Response: Conventional morphometric descriptions typically include meristic counts and morphometric measurements.  For examination of larval lampreys, meristic counts this might include counting the total number of myomeres; counting myomeres between certain structures on the animal’s body; counting teeth; and description of the dentition pattern.  Measurements might include: distance between specific structures, width and girth at specific structures.  Other descriptive characteristics may be included, such as location and density of pigmentation on the animal’s body.
ISRP Comment/Question: Methods for objective 2 are similarly vague in that they only state that they will test four temperatures but give no specifics to the temperatures proposed or why these were chosen.

Response: To evaluate temperature effects on early life history stages of lampreys, we intend to hold eggs and larvae at four temperatures.  Volitional spawning was initiated at 12.5 (C in western brook and Pacific lampreys in captivity Columbia River Research Lab.  Optimal spawning temperature for sea lampreys in the Great Lakes is reported to be 18(C.  Based on this information, we propose to hold lampreys at 8(C, 13(C, 18(C, and 23(C.
ISRP Comment/Question: There is some minor concern that the proposal depends heavily on collection of ammocoetes under other projects proposed to the FWP, and there is no indication of how these collections would be made in lieu of FWP funding of these other projects. 

Response: If the CTUIR, IDFG, and USFWS lamprey projects are not funded, the project sponsors may have to assume more responsibility for the collection of specimens.  However, there is an established rapport with other lamprey researchers in the region and there is confidence they will provide at least some assistance with this task.  There has been successful collaboration with non-FWP projects, such as the Confederated Tribe of the Siletz Indians, the Makah Indian Nation, and individuals in Alaska to receive specimens from outside the Columbia River Basin.






